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About The Octagon and MGOC...

The M.G. Owners Club, formed in 1957, is the Northern California Centre of the
M.G. Car Club, formed in England in 1930. The Peninsula T Register was formed in
1973 and is now an informal sub-group of the MGOC. We receive a copy of the
MGCC’s Safety Fast, available to members on loan from the Corresponding
Secretary. The club is also associated with the North American MGB Register, the
North American MGA Register, and the New England MG T Register. The MGOC
holds a business meeting on the second Thursday of each month at an event known as
the “Natter and Noggin” in the style of English clubs. The Octagon, our newsletter, is
published monthly by the M.G. Owners Club. Opinions expressed in The Octagon
are not necessarily those of the MGOC, its members, or Board of Directors.

DIRECTORY of MGOC OFFICERS for 2007

President: Bob Stine, 650-349-5128, rastine@rcn.com

Vice President: Nina Barton, 510-845-7212, ninaba@mindspring.com

Treasurer: Mike Jacobsen, 415-333-9699, MikesMuseum@yahoo.com

Secretary: Dan Shockey, 408-923-3927, MGmogul@earthlink.net

T Register Director: Jim Carlson, 408 224 3992, mgjim@att.net

Activity Director: Dan Shockey, 408-923-3927, MGmogul@earthlink.net

Corresponding Secretary: George Steneberg, 510-525-9125,
j2george@pachbell.net

Membership Development: Bob Stine, 650-349-5128, RAStine@rcn.com

The Octagon Editor: Bob Trencheny, 925-556-9311 Thobx@aol.com

Commercial Advertising: Mike Jacobsen, 415-333-9699,
MikesMuseum@yahoo.com

MGOC Historian: John Hunt, 925-299-9006, huntsails@comcast.net

MGOC Photographer: Jeremy Palgon, alistaircookie@gmail.com

CLUB ADVISOR PROGRAM

Feel free to call these members, who have volunteered to help with purchase,
repair, and restoration of various M.G. models, etc.

MGB 1962-74: Marty Ray, (831) 475-6204, martyray@cruzio.com

MGB 1974-1980: Ed Adams, 510-483-6821

MGB V8 Conversion: Tony Bates, 408-666-6174, Tony@BatesFamily.net
MGC: Kent Leech, 925-253-9757, kent@kentleech.com

MG Midget: Kingsley Klarer, 707-226-1955

MGA/Coupe/Twin Cam 1955-62: George Steneberg, 510-525-9125
Z-Magnette Saloon: Eric Baker, 510-531-7032, mgpb36@yahoo.com
T-types: George Steneberg, 510-525-9125, j2george@pacbell.net
Pre-war Midgets-Magnas-Magnettes: George Steneberg, 510-525-9125
PA/PB Midget 1934-36: Eric Baker, 510-531-7032, mgph36@yahoo.com
S.U. Carburetters: Marty Ray, 831-475-6204, martyray@cruzio.com

COMMERCIAL ADVERTISING IN THE OCTAGON

Direct all questions about advertising to Mike Jacobsen at 415-333-9699 or
MikesMuseum@yahoo.com. 2007 rates are: monthly (yearly): full pg. $25
($240), half page $18 ($175), third page $12 ($120), business card $8 ($75).
All ads expire on Jan. 1%, and fees for a partial year will be pro-rated to that
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date. Deadline for ad materials is the 10" of the preceding month. The
MGOC makes no claims as to the reputation or quality of work performed
by businesses advertising in The Octagon.

MAKING CONTRIBUTIONS TO THE OCTAGON

Your stories, photos, tips, questions, and anything MGOC-related are always
welcome in The Octagon. Please make your contributions by the 20™ of the
month preceding the issue in which you want them to appear. The editor’s
address is: Bob Trencheny, 601 Greylyn Drive, San Ramon CA 94583. Or,
you may email contributions to Thobx@aol.com.

RECRUITING MEMBERS FOR THE MGOC

Have you helped recruit any new members lately? Bob Stine (650-349-5128)
is in charge of new member recruitment and can send you flyers. The club
roster is available to members from Mike Jacobsen upon request.

Forthcoming Events

MGOC in bold, SSTS: Sorry Safari Touring Society
June 2-3 — Wine Country Classic, Vintage Racing at Sears Point
June 8-10 — Open Roads 2007, Lake Tahoe www.goldengatehealeys.com
June 16 — Dyno Day II, Z Cars, San Jose. See page 11.
June 17 (Sun) — Tour Training Session/Trial Run (for MG2007), North
Bay, Mike Jacobsen, See page 19.
June 23 — English Countryside BBQ. See page 20.
July 2-6 — GoF West, Park City, Utah, Area clubs caravan
July 16-20 — MG 2007 in Sonoma County, See www.MG2007.0org
July 23-27 - NAMGAR GT-32, Whistler, B.C., MGOC caravan?
Aug. 11 - MGOC Picnic, Junipero Serra Park, San Bruno
Aug. 11 - Classic Yacht and Car Show, Marin Yacht Club
Aug. 17-19 — Monterey Historic Races; Pebble Beach Concours, etc.
Aug 26 — Miniature Golf and East Bay Tour, John Hunt
Sept. 8 — Possible Swap Meet, All British, Shockey/Grossman
Sept. 8-9 — Palo Alto British Field Meet
Oct. 20-21 — Autumn Classic, San Juan Bautista, SSTS/MGOC caravan
Oct 28 — Brisbane Marina Festival
Nov. TBD - Kart Races, MGOC, Bob Stine, Go Kart Racer in Burlingame
Nov. TBD - Canyon Tour, MGOC, John Hunt
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Attention!!

Have your MG painted by a fellow sports car lover with 15 years’
experience. High quality rubbed-out polyurethane finish at reasonable cost.
| do bodywork, rust repair, and welding. Fast turn-around time. References
and examples of my work are available. Call for a free estimate.

Andy Schank, 510-236-5232

Memorial Day 2007

By Bob Trencheny

On a bright Memorial Day morning my two kids, Robbie & Katie, and |
set out for Pleasanton Memorial Cemetery for the annual commemoration
of American service men and women who died in service to America.
Congressman Mc Nerney, Pleasanton’s Mayor and other local officials said
a few words. The Star Spangled Banner and America the Beautiful were
sung by the crowd of Boy Scouts and citizens who came out for the
ceremony. Near the end of the proceedings, a roll call of Pleasanton
residents who had served in the military and died in 2006 was read. About
half way through the list of a dozen or so names Robbie’s and my ears both
caught the name Charles “Skip” Kelsey. It hadn’t occurred to me that Skip
would be on the list, but there he was. | recalled that Skip had told me about
his Navy service on one of my visits to Shadetree Motors. | remember he
was proud of service and | think he had a picture or two from his Navy
years near his desk. He certainly enjoyed talking to about his Navy career.
So Skip, thanks for the service, to my MG and more importantly, to our
country.

otors, Lu.
MG PARTS () SPECIALIST

Retail - Wholesale
Discount Pricing
Authorized Moss Motors
Parts Distributor
MCAISA/AMXDISC.

i, & Fax (925) B46-1309
www shadatreemotors. com
Mammoth Cave Court, Pleasanton, CA 94588
email: kelsey@shadetreemotors.com
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President’s Ponderings...

MGs by the Bay — | was a little disappointed, but not surprised, by the
turnout for MGs by the Bay this year. A total of 71 cars registered and 69 were
actually on display. | wasn’t too surprised because | actually talked to a number
of people who said they had decided to wait for MG2007 since it’s only two
months later. Nonetheless, the show went well and | believe most people enjoyed
it. We had a disc jockey playing music from the 60s and 70s and several
attendees couldn’t resist dancing to the music in front of El Torito’s. | especially
appreciated how well the volunteers worked together. Nobody was standing
around, waiting to be told what to do. Everyone arrived on time and set about
performing their assignments. Thanks to all!

Congratulations to Robert Milner for winning the valve cover race with his
entry, “Shock and Awe.” I’m told he built a chrome racer with an ejectable
weight.

I was unable to watch the valve cover races because | was in a planning
meeting for MG2007 during the event. Mike Jacobsen sent me an email
announcing Robert’s success. He also said Ken Gittings won second place and
Randy Grossman won third place; | don’t quite understand that because,
according to the rules, there is only one winner in valve cover races...the
winning racer in each heat advances to the next race until there is only one car
left.

My son came to visit from Delaware the week prior to MGs by the Bay and
was on hand to assist during the show. We had a very nice visit and he
appreciated the opportunity to see how many different models of MG there are.

Tour Leader Training Session/Trial Run — A tour training session/trial run
(for MG2007) will take place June 17. Mike Jacobsen will lead it and people
who want to volunteer to lead or assist tours at MG2007 will receive guidance on
how to do so effectively. Each tour will require a minimum of a leader and
someone at the end to keep track of participants.

Part of the training will be the effective use of the communication radios we
plan to use for the tours. The leader and “tail gunner” will communicate by radio
to facilitate lane changes, turns, and announcements when participants have
problems or get caught at red lights, etc. When tours include larger groups, a
third or fourth person may be added to relay messages by radio. | have seen this
process conducted very productively during tours conducted by the PT Cruisers
of Silicon Valley, where we had as many as 100 cars on a drive!

Dyno-Day II — Because some members were disappointed at the Dyno Day
in April by equipment failure, the event has been scheduled for a second time on
June 16. Take your car to see how much power it actually places at the rear
wheels; find out how to fine-tune the engine. Don’t sit home and wish you were
doing something fun...come on out and join us!

Fraternally,

Bob Stine
President, MGOC
rastine@rcn.com
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From da Ed...

| can’t believe it’s June and MG 2007 is just a month and a half away.
Since last year, a core group of MGOC members has been meeting biweekly
to plan the event and make sure that our fellow MG owners from across the
country have a great time with us in Northern California. We are in the final
stages of planning and | think we have a done a magnificent job of pulling
together the best things that Northern California has to offer. We will have a
spectacular drive up the coast to Mendocino and tours of the Sonoma and
Napa Valleys. There are also options for a drive up Mt Tamalpais or a tour to
the Charles Schulz museum and other interesting places.

A visit to California also requires good food. So, we have planned a

TC-TD-TF-MGA-MGB-C-Midget
SHOCK ABSORBERS:Fot  Rear

(1 (oSO 16500 165.00
MSTD & TF ... 16500 BO05
e R e e A ey 8005 £005
MSE, MGG, Midgat......oo.......... 8005 8005
HEAVY DUTY UPGRADE.......... 1000 10,00
SHOCK LINK (Mew or Rebuit........... fcall
BERAKES : sleeved and rebuilt
MGE, Midgat calipar ..o $85.00
MGA, MGG CalIPET.c... e $145.00
MGA, Midgat twin masteri 856-1967 .......$195.00
MGE, Midgat master 1968-80................. $125.00

MGE brake boostar sarvo...
MGT Boostar S8/
Cylincars slaavad only, brass or 55
Kingpin swivel axla rebushad............
Frontend a-amn (Midgath. ..o

CARBURETORS:COMPLETE REBUILDING
Dizassambly, cleaming, bodies rabushad new
throttle shafts, jats, neadies, float valves, gaskats,
Flowbenchtested........................ $41 5.00/pair

CARE BODIES REBEUSHED,

Frices shown are for Exchange o Youws Rebuit .
Core charges apoly i tems are orderad orior o
(and are refunded after] our receiving your old wnit.
SH §400-85.00 per itam. FREE CATALOG
waww. applefydrawlics. com

APPLE HYDRAULICS
1610 Middle Road, Calverton, NY 11933
631-369-9515, FAX: 631-369-9516

Toll Free 800-882-7753
Wisa, MastarCard, COD. Free Catalog

dinner tour to the Union Hotel in
nearby Occidental. This will be a
nice early evening drive and a
hearty Italian dinner for a small
group of 150+ people. Back at the
hotel on the final night of MG
2007 we will hold the awards
banquet. Car show winners, long
distance driver awards, and other
special prizes will be presented.

In between the big events there
will be car washing, tech sessions,
caricature drawings, regalia to buy,
valve cover racing and probably a
little bit of hanging around the
hospitality suite.

MG 2007 has shaped up to be a
fun time in a great location and a
super bunch of people. If you
haven’t registered yet, get the form
from the www.mg2007.org web
site and put your check in the mail
today.

Let’s Ride,
Bob
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MGOC at Dixon

by Bob Trencheny

A large group of MGOC members made the trek to Dixon, CA, just west of
Sacramento to the United British Sports Car Club’s annual All British Car Show
on May 20, 2007. It was a great day as the weather was near perfect and the
field was packed with cars. Mark and Debbie Hertz and | caravanned up from
Antioch, taking the back roads along the Sacramento River levee and through
the Delta town of Rio Vista. It was a windy drive along the levee with white
caps on the river alongside us. In spite of the wind it was still a very nice drive
on new roads for me.

Once at the show and after paying the $30 registration fee, | headed for the
swap meet which was full of vendors and plenty of old British car parts. There |
met up with Dan Shockey who always manages to find the treasures that | miss.
I think he picked up several classic car books and a headlight bucket while
digging through boxes of stuff.

For the drive home | headed out on 80 West and then South on 680. It was
very hot leaving Dixon with the temp gauge on the high side of “N”. But once
on the road and west of Dixon the air temperature dropped about ten degrees
which made the rest of the trip home easy on me and the car. It was a great day.

The MGOC was well represented in the winners circle with Randy
Grossman taking first places with his MGA roadster (not a coupe!) and Andy
Preston taking 3™ with his MGB roadster. MGOC members who made the drive
are: Randy Grossman, Mark and Debbie Hertz, Pete Jaarsma, Bob Lange,
Warren Pierce, Andy Preston , Dan Shockey, Bob Trencheny, and Ray Watson.
Sorry if you were there and | missed you!

MGs by the Bay Winners
Winners by Car Model

MG TC - Dick Gronet

MG TD - George Steneberg, Tom Balutis, Helen Hill

MG TF - C.Weiss & T. Sanders, Marina Mason

MGA - David & Naomi Newhouse, Philip Raskin, Randy & Melissa Grossman

MGA Coupe — Don Silva

Chrome Bumper MGB — Gerald Martin, Andy & Marla Preston, Alan Cotton,
Eric Baker, Bob Stine

Rubber Bumper MGB — Barbara Garrett, Jeremy Palgon, Ron Hermanson,
Michael Bone

Chrome MGB/GT - Bob Luebbert, Don & Carol-Lyn Davis, Andy & Marla
Preston, Ken Gittings, Verna Kelsey

Midget — Mark & Deborah Hertz

Saloon/Magnette — Mike Jacobsen

Most Custom/Tech Innovation — Robert & Susan Milner - MGB/GT

Daily Driver — Bill Webb — TC

Premier — Gary Kennedy — TF
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S CONNOR TOLLFREE ORDER LINE

CLASSIC ol 1-888-346-3647 (FINE-MGS)
AUTOS Y- 408-721-0430 VOICE/408-721-3987 FAX
n"((; TR!( r‘-LIPH 2569 S[;l]" Bl'l'd Sﬂﬂlﬂ Dlﬂlﬂ. [:h 95[]5[]

CTTCTIN _ mg@oconnorclassics.com
AUSTIN-HEALEY www.oconnorclassics.com

PARTS DEPARTMENT
We have a large inventory of new, used and rebuilt
parts, and will help you make the best choices for
vour car. We will be happy to answer questions
and provide information to help with your repair
or restoration. We are an authorized distributor
for Moss Motors products and will provide you

with their catalog to assist you in ordering from us.

~N

1-888-346-3647 (FINE-MGS)
O’CONNOR CLASSIC AUTOS

We are THE source for MG parts!
FREE GROUND SHIPPING ON ORDERS OVER $100

\.

REBUILD PROGRAM
If you are involved in a major repair or restoration,
this program offers a substantial benefit. Place an
initial parts order for $2000 or more and receive a 10%
discount off the published prices for new parts.
Subsequent orders of any size will receive the discount
for one year. During sale periods, your orders will

receive the sale discount, or 109, whichever is greater.

Monday thru Friday, 9 to 5. Other hours by appointment.

Free Shipping Applies ro Orders in the 48 Continensal Stares

J
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Classics
Professional
SERVICE * REPAIR * RESTORATION
by

Tom Collins
&
J.R. Boye
(Formerly with O'Connor Classics)

MG

Triumph
BMC

609 California Drive
Burlingame, CA. 94010
(650) 685-4477

collinsclassics@comcast.net
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Valve Cover Race Results

It was a great day for the first ever valve cover racing at MGs by the Bay.
There were several sleek competitors on the drag strip. In what must have
been a close race Robert Milner’s Shock and Awe beat Ken Gittings Psycho-
Delic racer. Randy Grossman, holding to the more traditional wood frame
MG, placed a very respectable 3" in the race. Congratulations to the winners
and thanks to Robert Milner for supplying the track.

Photo: Jeremy Palgon

G%m f% & Jm
Bosiih € Buropam Car s

GERALD GRIFFIN
PHONE 650/589-7619 FAX 589-7635

1261 SAN MATEQ AVE., SAN BRUNO, CA 94066
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Dyno Day 11

Because of equipment problems at Dyno Day | the MGOC and On the Road

Again will hold a second day of dyno testing.

When: Saturday, June 10, 10:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m.

Where: Z-Car Garage, 140 Archer St., San Jose, 95112 (From Hwy 101,
take the 1st St. exit and go south to the first left on Archer. From 1-880 go
north on 1st St. 3 blocks and turn right on Archer.)

What: Rolling dynometer runs at a cost of $60 per car. This will give the
owner up to three “pulls” on the dyno.

Who: Due to time constraints dyno runs will be limited to the first 15 to
register. Of course, everyone is welcome to attend and learn by watching.

Lunch: BBQ lunch will be provided by “On The Road Again,” a new MG
restoration service headed up by Bill Hiland. To register, contact Bill at
capthiland@aol.com, (408) 314-2675

MG 2007 Donations

Want to contribute to MG 2007 but can’t find the time? Wish you could
find the perfect way to help out the club? Why not donate that special MG
part or car related product to MGOC to auction at MG 2007? Perhaps you
have a business or know someone that can donate something to the club. We
are looking for anything and everything that can be put into a silent auction.
If you have extra car parts or new un-opened supplies please consider
donating them to the club. While we can’t give you a receipt for your 2007
taxes they are still going to a good cause. For details please contact Dan
Shockey, 408-923-3927; or Sam Gearhart, 510-530-2267.

<o
AN
el

SERVICE DIAGNOSIS REPAIR EUROPEAN JAPANESE HYBRIDS I

BERKELEY 510-524-1036

1519 San PasrLo Ave www.sanpabloeuropean.com
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MGs by the Bay

by Bob Trencheny

It was a cold and blustery morning to welcome us to this year’s MGs by
the Bay at the Sane Leandro Marina. The skies were mostly cloudy and the
wind was biting us all, but especially those of us crazy enough to wear shorts
in the second week of May!

We had a smaller turn out for MGs by the Bay than previous years. The
MGOC board chalked up the lower attendance to members and local MG
owner’s planning to attend MG 2007 and skip MGs by the Bay. We had
about 70 cars fill the main parking lot in front of EIl Torito.

All post-war classes of MGs were well represented. There were a good
number of T-Series cars present. The MGAs had both coupes and roadsters
on the field and MGBs filled out the parking area. Of course we had a few
Magnette saloons and Midgets present too.

This year for the first time Valve Cover Races were a major event at
MGs by the Bay. We had half a dozen cars out for the races with Ken
Gittings fielding two racers. Robert Milner’s racer “Shock and Awe” awed
the crowd with the engineering that went into the racer. Inside the MG valve
cover is a weight to help pull the racer down the track ahead of the
competition. Once reaching the flat part of the track, Shock and Awe drops
the weight and speeds ahead of the competing racer.

The more competitive racers had skateboard wheels with roller bearings
to reduce friction. Several racers found that positioning the car squarely on
the track is critical. If the racer hits the outside edge or crosses the centerline
of the track the racer is disqualified.

As the day went on the weather improved considerably so we could
remove the sweatshirts and even a shorts were mostly comfortable in the
cool afternoon breeze.




Bob Luebbert’s
newly restored
BGT.

T-Series MGs
looking over
the show.

Three
Magnettes
made it to
the show
this year.
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MGs by the Bay

Photos by Jeremy Palgon, George %teneberg, and Bob Trencheny

The MGB Rubber
Bumper Class

MGAs
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Sacramento Show Demonstrates
the Power of Car Collectors

by John Quilter, Brisbane, California

As a finale to the Association of California Car Clubs (ACCC) annual
legislative conference in Sacramento, California in May, a car show was
held on the steps of the State Capitol as a show of presence to the policy
makers and legislators in the capitol. A variety of cars were on display,
including three British cars: an MG TD, my Jaguar 3.8S sedan, and a
concours-quality Triumph TR6 owned by Anna Belle Pugh.

The purpose of this show was to acquaint the legislators and staff of the
importance and enjoyment of the car collector and restoration hobby in the
state and in so doing to attempt to influence them in the bills pending that
are either favorable or unfavorable to the continuation of the car hobby in
the state.

* There is a bill pending that would extend the number of years that
year-of-manufacture black and yellow license plates can be used; Assembly
Bill 462. The ACCC supports this bill.

* A proposed change to the smog check regulations that would require
an annual smog check for any car over 15 years old and newer than 1976
model year; Assembly Bill 616. The ACCC strongly disagrees with this bill.

* A bill expanding the criteria a local agency can deem a vehicle
“abandoned” (Even if stored on private property!) and issue a 10-day
requirement for removal. This could directly impact those who house or
store a vehicle on their property for a future restoration or project or for
spare parts. The ACCC strongly disagrees with this bill.

Further details can be viewed the ACCC website at
www.acccdefender.org.

California hobbyists and clubs are strongly urged to join ACCC to
protect your rights and the rights of your fellow car enthusiasts. You may
not see an immediate threat now but unity is strength for future threats that
will impact you. If any of these bills are of concern to you, now is the time
to contact your local assembly person and senator and express your opinion.

I\/IGBsat MGs byth ay -
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CALL STATE FARM®
DURING ABNORMAL
BUSINESS HOURS

I'm available even after 5pm. Get your FREE car insurance
quote, find out which discounts you qualify for and purchase a
policy any time of the day or night.

Get a FREE car insurance quote - save up to 35%
Call my office 24/7

STATE FARM

INSURANCE
®

Marilyn Wong, Agent
Insurance Lic # 0734082
Bus:650 286 8100
www.marilynwong.com

LIKE A GOOD NEIGHBOR, STATE FARM IS THERE.
Providing Insurance and Financial Services

State Farm Mutual Automobile Insurance Company (not in N.J.) State Farm Indemnity Company (N.J.)
Bloomington IL. Insurance and discounts subject to qualifications.

03/07
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Web Sites of Interest

http://www.mgnuts.com/mg/artwork/paintings/

http://www.mg2007.org/

New Members

We have five new members to welcome to the MGOC this month.

Rance Haig found us via our Web site. Rance has a 1967 Midget he’s
owned for six months.

Carl Brown has a 1970 MGB tourer that he’s owned since 1976, and a
B/GT that he’s owned for a year. Carl noted that he learned about the
MGOC by “just being around.”

New member Doug Shannon in Santa Rosa has a 1978 Midget that he’s
owned for 28 years - that works out to a year shy of brand-new.

Two of the new members signed up at MGs by the Bay. They are Tony
Scoble in Modesto, who has owned his 1978 MGB for four years; and Pete
Lismer in San Leandro, who has had his 1976 MGB for 12 years.

Welcome to the Club!

“AA to the Rescue”

(Hey, is that Randy Grossman’s old car?!?!)
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Minutes of the MGOC Meeting

Minutes of the MGOC Business Meeting,
May 10, 2007

The meeting was called to order at 8:01 p.m. by President Bob Stine. Also present
were: Bob Stine’s son Dan, Nina Barton, Nina’s daughter Marinda and friend John,
Dan Shockey, David Wright, Randy Grossman, Mike Jacobsen, George Steneberg,
Eric Baker, and Joe Rubio. Also joining us were new member John Hutchinson and
potential member Guy Gilbert.

April Minutes accepted as printed.

Secretary’s Report: Sent email reminders.

Corresponding Secretary: Received donations for MGs by the Bay.

Regalia Report: No new sales. David will bring things to MGs by the Bay.
Treasurer’s Report: We have a large balance for MG2007 that will grow larger as we
become able to process credit card charges. However we will soon have to begin
dispersing expenses for regalia, awards, and dinners.

Registrar’s Report: We have 211 regular memberships and a total of 282 members of
all types.

The Octagon Report & Web Site: No report. The Editor was celebrating his wife’s
birthday.

PAST EVENTS

Dyno Day: See report in The Octagon. Good turn out but the dyno computer failed.
We have scheduled a Dyno Day Il for Saturday, June 16.

Hillsboro Concours: Randy Grossman got third in class for his MGA while member
Mark Lambert won first with his MGA. (Classes are by age and price range when
new.) Bill Webb also displayed his TC. Randy reports it was a fun event.

UPCOMING CLUB EVENTS

North Bay Tour: Mike Jacobsen moved the date for this event to Sunday, June 17, to
not conflict directly with the rescheduled Dyno Day. This is intended to both test
another tour for MG2007 and to attempt to provide tour leadership training to tour
guides for the event.

MGs by the Bay: Only two days away! Items: Awards: Bob Stine picked them up.
Permit from the city: Bob Stine will pick up on Friday. Port-a-Potty: Bob Stine
meeting the provider to arrange location. T-shirts: Dan Shockey picked up. Look
good. Pre-registrations: Only 47. May be a smaller event this year. Car layout: Dave
McCann doing that. Volunteers: Arrive at 7:30 and find something to do. Insurance:
Taken care of by Mike Jacobsen and NAMGBR.

OLD BUSINESS:

50" Anniversary Regalia: Mike tried to get pins made in time for MGs by the Bay.
He reported we can’t get them in time.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:24 p.m., a short meeting so we can stuff packets for
MGs by the Bay. The next business meeting is to be held June 14, at the Englander.
Respectfully submitted,

Daniel Shockey, MGOC Secretary
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Tour Leader 101

C’mon Out and Be a Tour Leader!

There are four guided tours planned for MG2007:
e The drive to the Union Hotel for the Rustic Italian Dinner
e The Mille de Mendocino
e The Bodega Bay tour
e The Wine Country tour

The Italian Dinner and Mille each already have over 80 cars registered to
participate. That’s too many cars for a single tour leader to handle safely and
efficiently. We need tour leaders! We’ll run the large tours in multiple
sections, but we still need leader cars at the front and rear of the group, and
possibly even a car or two within the group.

Come on out and learn what it takes to be a tour leader. We’ll go over
what you need to know, what to watch out for on the tour, and what to do if
things go wrong. Then we’ll go out on one of the shorter tours to practice,
end up at a lunch stop, and review and answer questions over lunch.

What: Tour Guide 101 — How to lead a tour for MG2007

Where: Starting from the DoubleTree Hotel in Rohnert Park

When: Sunday, June 17, 10am

Who: Contact Mike Jacobsen, 415-333-9699 or MikesMuseum@yahoo.com

Why: To learn how to lead a tour, keep the participants together, and handle
any problems that come up

Bring: Your MG and handheld radio if you have them

e

Gary Kennedy’s Premier MG TF at MGs by the Bay


http://www.mg2007.org/
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English Countryside BBQ
11 AM, Saturday, June 23, 2007

MG enthusiasts Nancy and Lew Reader have invited members of the Bay
Area MG clubs to their beautiful country farm in rural Watsonville. This
event is in the same general area as the popular Rose Run that we enjoyed in
the past.

Nancy and Lew have several interesting MGs including two pre-war
models. They also have a collection of antique tractors.

Please note that due to space constraints, the Readers have asked to limit
the number of attendees to the first 36 to sign up. There is a cost of $5 per
person. They will not provide drinks so BYOB, please.

Stuart Locke is coordinating this for the MG Owners Club, the Sorry
Safari Touring Society, and the Abingdon Rough Riders. He will provide
caravan information. To sign up, call Stuart at (408) 732-2999.

JOIN US
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F.O. Bax 69
Eaton Rapids, Ml 43827

To become a membel
phone toll free:

1-800 NAMGBR1

_ Or go online
‘www.namgbr.org
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MGs Set to Roll Off U.K.
Assembly Line

by Bob Trencheny

The first MG TF built at the Longbridge, England factory since 2005 is
expected to roll off the assembly line in late May, ending the plant’s two
year hiatus, as Nanjing Automobile brings the MG marque back to life. The
company unveiled its first cars built in Nanjing, China, a sports car and
saloon, in March.

The Longbridge factory is fitted out to build MG TFs and will start
production on May 29". The company will begin selling cars in the second
half of the year. Nanjing Auto is working to establish a dealer network and
has interested parties in Britain, Germany, Australia, and several other
Commonwealth countries. Zhang Xin, the general manager of the Nanjing
Auto unit, said the company hopes that at least 50% of it sales are outside of
China.

Nanjing Auto acquired most of the assets of MG Rover in 2005. The
remaining assets went to Shanghai Auto, a competitor to Nanjing also in
China. China is quickly becoming an automobile exporter. Its 2006 exports
were 300,000, nearly double the previous year. Despite the increase, Chinese
automakers are finding it difficult to break into the major western car
markets.

Parts & Accessories
Catalogs

FREE

Choose From These Catalogs:
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* MGA
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7 Days A Week

1-800-255-0088

Order Catalogs & Parts Online at
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The Classifieds

Ads are free to MGOC members and $6.00 per month for non-members.
Please send copy (and check made payable to MGOC if a non-member) to
MGOC, 601 Greylyn Drive, San Ramon CA, 94583. Members may also
email ads to the Editor at Tbhobx@aol.com.

Cars:

1963 MG Midget for Restoration: Mostly straight and rust free and has
wire wheels. Side curtain car; disc brakes. $200. Member Dan Shockey,
(408) 923-3927, mgmogul@earthlink.net

Parts:
Wanted to Buy: MGA steel wheel parts car. Don’t need engine,
transmission or interior. Gene deRuelle 775 825-6445 deruelle@charter.net

Aftermarket MGB hardtop: Flashy. Keep warm & dry! Member Eric
Baker, Oakland, 510-531-7032.

Wanted MG TD Seat Slider: Member Walter Kilik (408) 996-0385,
wallylk@juno.com.

MGB/GT wire wheels: Set of four. For Sale. Member Ken (510) 791-8445
MGB/GT %" Dia. Sway Bar: For Sale. Member Ken (510) 791-8445

Parting: 1970 MGB/GT. Wire wheels, good hubs, most parts, clear title.
$500. Member Dan Shockey, (408) 923-3927, mgmogul@earthlink.net

Bolt On Wire Wheel Adapters: Set of 4 from TR4, Use for MGA, MGB.
$125. Member Dan Shockey, (408) 923-3927, mgmogul@earthlink.net

Light Brown Carpet Set - MGB/GT. New. $200. Dan Shockey

For Sale: Wire Wheel Conversion: All the parts you’ll need to convert a
TD, TF, or MGA 1500 to wire wheels. Five wire wheels (excellent
condition) with mounted tires, complete brake system, using MGA brakes
(Superior), including wire wheel drums, shoes, and springs, cylinders, wheel
bearings four 4 excellent knockoffs and one spare tire holder and knockoff ,
1 MGA differential (excellent) fits TD, TF, MGA\Handbrake cables. All
working and in good order. $1000 for all. (Note Moss Kit $3,195.) Member:
Dick Scardamaglia: (707) 935-0654, scardamaglia@comcast.net.

For Sale: Lots of parts for a ’67 roadster: engine and non-OD transmission,
windshield, exhaust, chrome, windows, electrical. Non-member Chantal
(650) 570-5350

L7 P e

North American MGB Register
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Club Meeting & Natter

Junl4, 2007 2" Thurs.), 8 p.m.

The Englander, 101 Parrot Street, San Leandro
(510) 357-3571 http://www.englanderpub.com/

For the June Natter we will meet at 8:00pm at The Englander. We will
not be going slot car racing before the meeting. The members attending the
April meeting decided to make slot car racing an occasional event every 2-3
months. Keep watching The Octagon and the MGOC web site for the next
opportunity to go racing.

From Northbound 1-880, take the Washington Ave. exit within San
Leandro and turn right on Washington St. Travel 2.2 miles until you see
Parrott St. Turn right on Parrott Street. You will see The Englander on your
right.

From Southbound 1-880, take Davis St. exit and turn left on Davis.
Travel 1.3 miles, then turn right on E. 14™ St. Travel 0.3 miles, and then
right on Parrott St.

MG 2007 Planning Meeting

Saturday, June 9th at 8:30 A.M.
At Sam Gearhart’s Place

Now that MGs by the Bay has come and gone we are meeting back at
Sam’s house in Oakland. The contact information is 3521 Randolph Ave.,
Oakland, CA 94602 Phone: (510) 813-0373.

From North Bay, San Francisco and Highway 80 Corridor:

From 1-580 East, Exit at Park Blvd. and turn Left on Park Blvd.

At 2" Light turn Right on Excelsior (90 degree Right turn)

Follow Excelsior to Randolph (2 blocks past traffic signal at Beaumont)
At Randolph, turn Right.

House on Right just before MacArthur

From San Jose and I-880 Points South:

North on 1-880 to CA-238 Connector to 1-580 West

West on 580 to 14™ Ave. /Park Blvd. Exit

Turn Right onto Beaumont at Traffic Light at bottom of ramp
Go one block to traffic light at Excelsior, turn Right

Go two blocks to Randolph, turn Right.

House on Right just before MacArthur
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San Francisco, CA 94131-3141

http://www.MGOC.org

If undeliverable please return to:
320 B Monterey Blvd.

MGOC Octagon
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